
 

 

Important Notice 

Ed Koch Queensboro Bridge 
                           

Manhattan & Queens        Community Board No. 8M & No.1Q         June 2012 

 

The New York City Department of Transportation Division of Bridges will close one lane 
on the eastbound upper level of the Ed Koch Queensboro Bridge beginning on Monday, 
June 18th for the installation of 218 new LED necklace lights. Work will be performed 
between 10:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m Monday through Friday and on weekends between 
6:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m and is expected to be completed on or before Friday August 
31st. To alert motorists of lane closures, a Variable Message Board will be stationed at 
the upper level entrance in Manhattan. Upon the completion of the conversion of the 
eastbound lighting, the program will continue on the westbound side.   
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Ms. Alea Gillead of the Office of Community Affairs is available to provide information about the 
project at 212-839-6306 or via email at agillead@dot.nyc.gov. For all NYC non-emergency 
services, including inquiries regarding NYCDOT Construction projects, dial 311.  Be prepared to 
give the following information so your call can be directed properly: your name and borough; the 

project name (Queensboro Ed Koch Bridge) and a return phone number. 
 
 

Single Lane Closures: 

 

June 18, 2012 - August 31, 2012 

 

Upper Level:  

Outbound Lane (Queens bound) 

 

Monday - Friday 

10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

  

Saturday - Sunday 

6:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 


